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Local 

During the month, 16 out of the 27 associations (59.3 percent) reported improvements from their 2009 January permit numbers. 

Nine associations had increases from their December permits, including Calhoun County (8.3%), Morgan County (81.2%), Dothan 

(33.3%), Mobile (22.7%), Tuscaloosa (75.0%), Muscle Shoals (336.7%), Phenix City (66.7%), South Alabama, and Walker County.  Every 

local home building market is unique and significant fluctuations from one area to another are anticipated in the foreseeable future. 

 

Permits 
January  figures show an increase 
of 34.3 percent from January ‘09 
and a 4.3 percent decrease versus 
the prior month.  
As projected in last month’s 
report, January permits represent 
the third positive percentage gain 
when compared to the same 
month last year.  
A weak 1st quarter last year 
suggests that this trend will 
continue.  
 

The YoY growth in January 
for housing permits (752) 
when compared to the 
January in 2009 (560), 
represents the 3rd 
consecutive positive YoY 
growth percentage since 
this survey began. Very 
weak 2009 1st Qtr figures 
during the height of 
financial crisis explain 
much of this advance. 

 

The extension & expansion 

of the homebuyer tax-credit 

should favorably impact 

starts for the first quarter of 

2010, providing the 

foundation for sustainable, 

though not rapid, starts 

growth in the future.  

 

Starts 
Building starts experienced an 
increase from December of 0.1 
percent and were 23.6 percent 
higher than those of January 
2008.  
 
Monthly January statewide 
housing starts are 23.6 percent 
above January ’09, which is 
slightly ahead of the South & US. 
 
State 
Current statewide economic conditions, highlighted by significant unemployment rates, continue to challenge our housing market. 
January new construction results can perhaps best be described as mixed. Favorable news is that overall inventory continued to 
decline and pace of recent pricing declines appear to be slowing. Though cyclical, the unfavorable news was the uninspiring low level 
of actual January sales which is exactly what the market needs the most – demand. Statewide new construction inventory is currently 
estimated at 4,000 units, a decline of 40%+/- from last January. According to McGraw-Hill, residential contract values increased by 
3% in Jan ‘10 vs Jan ’09 to 229 million (mirroring Jan 2003 @ 234 million / Jan decade avg for 00-09= 299 million).  In 2010, assuming 
modest but continued growth in national & state GDP (ie avoid double-dip recession), Alabama housing starts & new construction 
sales have the opportunity to return to positive Y-O-Y growth but will still remain below normal production levels. 

Jan. 2010 752 
Dec. 2009 786 <-4.3%> 
Jan. 2009 560 34.3% 
Oct – Dec.’09 721      4.4% 

 

Current Month 
vs. Prior Month 
vs. Last Year (YoY) 
vs. Last 3 Mos. Avg. 

 

Jan. 2010 743 
Dec. 2009 742    0.1% 
Jan. 2009 601   23.6% 
Oct – Dec.’09 752   <-1.2%> 

 

NOTE: This representation is based in whole or in part on data supplied by the reporting boards/associations.  The Alabama Center for Real Estate does 

not guarantee and is in no way responsible for its accuracy. 

*Prior data unavailable due to lack of data. 

Current Month 
vs. Prior Month 
vs. Last Year (YoY) 
vs. Last 3 Mos. Avg. 
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